TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP
ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN

DRAFT MINUTES TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING

MARCH 20, 2012

COMMUNITY SERVICE BUILDING

TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP

Present:  Parker, Schultz, Martel, Tomlinson and Windiate

Absent: None

Audience:  5

1. Meeting convened at 7:00 PM followed by the pledge to the flag.  

2. Motion by Schultz to approve Minutes of February 21, 2012, as prepared, was seconded and passed 5-0.  Motion by Tomlinson to approve Minutes of Special Meeting March 1, 2012, with corrections, was seconded and passed 4-0.  In item 3, line four, after “Fire to EMS” add “and to” pay off ….In line 4, after “respective” add “Fund” balances.

3. Announcements, etc: 1. Reminder of the Annual Meeting of Electors this Saturday, beginning at 9:00 AM.  2.  There will be a School Election on May 8, 2012 for both Central Lake and Elk Rapids public schools.  The last day to register to vote for that election is April 9, 2012.  3. Nominating Petitions for partisan candidates in the August Primary are due in the Clerk’s office by 4:00 PM May15, 2012.
4. Motion by Tomlinson to approve the Agenda Content with one addition was seconded and passed 5-0.  In item 8 b. add 3. Transfer from Fire
5. Public Commentary:  From the audience, Antrim County Commissioner Jerroll Drenth addressed the Board.  He stated that the Meadowbrook plan is back on track with the project going out for new bids, and hopefully construction by May 1st.  The Tax Allocation Board voted to keep the allocation between County, Townships and Intermediate Schools the same percentages as last year.  The 911 committee will meet and probably recommend a 2/10th or 3/10th mil increase to help support 911.  The Road Commission is still discussing whether to have a county-wide millage increase of 1 mil.  Mr. Drenth asked for the Board’s thoughts on the issue.  It was suggested that a plan was needed first to show or assure the townships what will be done.  It was mentioned that the Board will be voting on a resolution later this evening to add a .25 mill road millage on the August ballot.  The board thanked Mr. Drenth for attending the meeting tonight.
6. Consent Agenda:  Tomlinson had questions about a, d, and e.  In a., he questioned the Clerk’s mileage check, the Frontier phone bill check and asked that the check to East Bay Excavating be added to the check list.  In item d, the EMS report, he questioned the status of the ALS plans.  Parker’s response was that he had just met with Lon Bargy and Bill White to discuss sharing Elk Rapid’s proposed ALS capability.  More discussion will be needed before any action can be taken.  In item e. Fire Report, Tomlinson wanted to give compliments to the new chief for signing off on the Incident Sign-In Sheets.  It was also mentioned that we need to recognize the former Chief Dawson for his years of service.  With discussion completed, the Motion by Tomlinson to approve Consent Agenda was seconded and passed 5-0.
7. Tomlinson reported that the Planning Commission will be having a Public Hearing on proposed definitions at the April 10, 2012 meeting.  There will be another informational meeting for the residents of the Village Zones on Wednesday May 30th at 6 PM in the CSB.  The Commission is asking the Board about the Noise Ordinance.  The Board would like to see something simple, perhaps directed specifically at fireworks.  Martel would like more discussion and asked to please add to our April 5th agenda.
8. Discussion/Action: 
A. The Motion by Schultz to approve the fire chief’s recommendation to hire Brent Bigelow for firefighter position was seconded and passed 5-0.  Parker had already done the background check.
 B. 2012-2013 Budget Issues:
1. EMS and Fire Fighter wage increases.  The committee had recommended a 3% CPI increase, but the Board has always followed the State guideline, which was 2.7% for this year.  The Motion by Martel to increase the wages for EMS and Fire by CPI 2.7% was seconded and passed 5-0.
 2.  Mortgage Reduction Plans to use surplus funds to pay off the balance were discussed.  Schultz will contact Alden Bank to discuss possibilities.  No formal action was taken at this time.

3.  As the Fire Fund generates more tax money than needed, Tomlinson is recommending the Board transfer 1/10th of a mill from Fire to EMS.  There was discussion, but no action taken at this time.
C.  Road Millage Recommendation:  After brief discussion, the Motion by Tomlinson to approve Resolution 03-12, requesting the County Clerk to Include a Torch Lake Township .25 Mill Road Millage on the 2012 August Primary Ballot was seconded and passed 4-1 roll call vote, with Martel casting the nay vote.  Parker will contact the County for help in creating the ballot language.    

D.  Automated 911 Alert System:  After questions about whether this type of system would have a positive impact on our

Insurance policy, Parker agreed to contact them and get back to the board next month.

E. Motion by Windiate to approve Budget adjustments as stated in memo from Supervisor dated February 20, 2012 was seconded and passed 5-0.

9. Board Commentary:  Tomlinson commented about setting up the community room, and referred to a checklist created by UTLA which spells out how to set up and break down the room.  He also commented that his cell phone number had been left off the last Township roster.  The Clerk will see that it gets added back:  231-599-2440.  

10. There was no Citizen Commentary.

11. With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:55 PM.

These minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.

Kathy S. Windiate

Township Clerk
